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Mark Your Calendars in 
2016! 

April 8th and 9th:  Interp. training 

April 13:  Study Group @ 7:00 pm 

April 22, 23:  Volunteer Training  

April 30:  Opening Day! 

July 30:  Clark Days 

All Year Long:  Pompeys Pillar is open 
to walk-in traffic for you to enjoy! 

VOLUME 3, ISSUE 5  

Friends of Pompeys Pillar 

1523 14th Street West, Suite 2 
Billings, MT  59102 

Contact us at: 
Office:  406-969-5380 
Fax:  406-969-5381 

info@pompeyspillar.org 
www.pompeyspillar.org 
 
Editor:  Jodi Kinn 

Jonathan Peart 

Itõs hard to believe but Pompeys 
Pillar National Monument opens at 
the end of next month. Opening 
Day is scheduled for Saturday, April 
30th.  A friendly Ranger or a 
Friends of Pompeys Pillar volunteer 
will be in the fee station at 9 A.M. 
to greet and welcome visitors. This 
year, the Friends of Pompeys Pillar 
volunteers will be collecting visitor 
fees as well as working in the gift 
store, doing maintenance and acting 
in the role of interpreters. Volun-
teers play a critical role at Pompeys 
Pillar National Monument and we 
are grateful for each and every one 
of them. 
As we did last year, we will have a 
òCommunity Cleanup Dayó to 
spruce up the Pillar on Opening 
Day. Last year volunteers helped 
with pruning and cleanup around 
the River Walk and around the 
Interpretive Center. It really made a 
huge difference in the appearance 
of the Pillar for incoming visitors. 
We invite you to join us this year! 
We will provide lunch for the vol-

unteers and rangers who help with 
the cleanup and volunteer at the 
monument that day. Please let me 
know if you can make it by email-
i n g  m e  a t  j o n a -
thanpeart@pompeyspillar.org. 
 
Volunteers Needed. Annual 
volunteer training is scheduled for 
Friday, April 22nd or Saturday, 
April 23rd from 8 A.M. to 4 
P.M. Lunch will be provided for 
those attending the training. The 
training is being revamped this 
year to focus more on training 
people for the job they will be 
doing. Whether you are volunteer-
ing in the gift store or doing inter-
pretation, for example, there will 
be special training for you. If you 
havenõt let us know which day you 
will be attending, please less us 
know so we can plan for lunch. 
 
We will also be holding a special 
training for those interested in 
interpretation. Many of you have 
asked for more specific training on 

interpretation. While there will be 
training specifically for interpreta-
tions, we want to begin by offering 
interpretation training earlier in the 
month. The dates for this are Fri-
day, April 8th from 9 A.M. to 
Noon at the BLM office, with a 
field trip in the afternoon or 
Saturday, April 9th from 9 -12 at 
the Friends of Pompeys Pillar 
office, with the possibility of a 
field trip in the afternoon. Please 
RSVP to the office if you are inter-
ested in either of those interpreta-
tion trainings.  
 
Last week, Linda, our gift store 

Itõs Almost Time and We Need Your Help 

Springtime! 

manager, and I attended the Asso-
ciation of Partners for Public 
Lands (APPL) convention. In 
addition to workshops, we buy 
many of the items at their trade 
show that are available in our gift 
store. For those of you who have 
been associated with us for a long 
time, you know that we have been 
members of this organization for 
many years. Last week APPL 
became the Public Lands Alliance.  
 
To quote the staff of the organiza-
tion: "Public Lands Alliance" 
captures the essence of our organ-
ization - a unified, powerful com-
munity dedicated to the preserva-
tion, enrichment and enjoyment 
of America's most treasured plac-
es.  
 
In becoming the Public Lands 
Alliance, our organization contin-
ues to fulfill the strategic plan we 
adopted in 2014. It enables us to 
align our external identity with our 
evolution as the national voice for 
nonprofit public lands partners, a 
leader in growing effective and 

successful partnerships, and 
a vital network for non-
profit leaders and land 
managers.ó  
 
We look forward to contin-
ue to work with Public 
Lands Alliance in the com-
ing years. 

http://www.pompeyspillar.org/


A Word from Dave Lefevre, Monument Manager 

Dave Lefevre 
Monument Manager 

Marching Toward  

Another Great Season  
It seems like winter never really arrived and we are already gearing up for opening day.  Iõm anxious to 
see where we can take things this year together.  Iõm happy to announce that we will be bringing back 
three of our seasonal park rangers from last year, which will make things much easier to hit the ground 
running, and which should also give us more time to commit to recruiting, orienting, and training volun-
teers.   
 
Itõs encouraging to already have a stronger commitment by our volunteers, several of who have stepped 
up to fill critical roles at the interpretive center.  In addition to operating the gift store and continuing to 
provide a presence on the rock throughout the summer, weõve already had several people volunteer to 
assist with fee collection and with delivering formal interpretive programs.  This is exciting, because as 
anyone who has been around a few years knows, we often find ourselves shorthanded by the end of the 
summer, which  means that we cannot provide the amount and quality of programming that we would 
like to.  It is already looking like this could be a banner year for programming at the Pillar, and with con-
tinued commitments from our volunteers, we should be able to achieve the vision of offering interesting 
and high-quality programs throughout the season.     
 
I know that it has been said again and again, but I want to reinforce the importance of volunteers to 
Pompeys Pillar.  In FY2015 alone, volunteers contributed over 3,000 hours of service at Pompeys Pillar.  
Thatõs a huge contribution.  That is equivalent of two seasonal park rangers, or to put it into financial 
terms, almost $70,000 in value.  Itõs not only the good work that is being done, but our ability to take 
those contributions and leverage them through grants and other means, that creates a lasting value.   Itõs 
no doubt that the funding we get both internally through appropriations and externally through grant 
funding is connected to the value that is provided through volunteerism.  We really couldnõt do it with-
out you, and because of your dedication, we will continue to grow our programs, provide a well main-
tained facility, and engage a greater number of volunteers at our site.   
 
Reach out to your friends and family and encourage them to share in the experience at Pompeys Pillar.  
Regardless of their interest, we can find something fun and productive for them to be involved with.  
With your help, this Fall we will be celebrating another great year and potentially one of the biggest years 
we have had for volunteerism since the Bicentennial.   
 
Thank you for your ongoing dedication to the Pillar and visiting public.  Iõll see you out there soon.   
  
Sincerely,  
Dave Lefevre 
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